NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 4th March 2013

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr. Cllr.S.Steel Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr.F.Boucher. 

Mrs.J.Childs.
1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr.C.Oswald-Jones.
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 7th January 2013 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5
Matters Arising from Minutes.

The Enforcement Officer for SBC had been contacted again by the PC requesting an update and expressing their concerns regarding the tenants still living above The Tractor Shed, Provender Lane.  He assured the Parish Council that the investigation was on going and that the owner had been contacted.  SBC were currently awaiting documentation from him regarding payment of council tax.
6
Parish Maintenance Scheme.


Litter reported to SBC had still not been cleared in lay-bys on the A2.  SBC to be contacted again.


Fly tipping reported to SBC of a tyre at The Trefoil had been removed.

Fly tipping of tyres reported to SBC in Norton Lane had still not been removed.  SBC to be contacted again.

A tree blocking Norton Lane had been reported and removed by KCC.

KCC had been advised of advertising signs displaying car washing services at Norton garage placed on the highway.  The inspector had spoken with the owners of the car washing business and the signs had been removed, however they had been re-instated within a few days.  Therefore the inspector was contacted again.  He spoke with the owners and stated that if the problem continued the signs would be confiscated.

7
Planning 


Reference TC/13/0015 (Case 23501)


Removal of 1 x Ash tree located in the rear garden.


Lion Yard,Worlds End,Lewson Street, Norton, Sittingbourne, Kent ME9 9JS
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.8.
Councillor’s Reports

Cllr. Trim reported that Cllr.S.Steel had very kindly offered the services of her Head Gardener to tend to the sapling tree purchased for the Queens Jubilee until it was strong enough to be replanted.  It was now in his care at Norton Court.

Cllr. Cox reported litter at Stone Crossing and Lower Norton Lane.  Also two pot holes in Lower Norton Lane.

9.
Correspondence.

A thank you e mail was received from Lis Heriz-Smith for the Parish Councils annual donation to the Newsletter.  The Newsletter will now only be issued on a by-monthly basis.

The Parish Council had received a request from SBC that planning applications would be viewed on line only with no hard copies being sent out.  The Parish Council along with several other Parish Councils declined the request and were pleased to learn that hard copies would continue to be sent for the committee to view.

Although the Parish Council were concerned regarding the Minerals & Waste they felt there was no appropriate action they could take at the present moment and would continue to monitor the situation.

The Chairman will liaison with Mr. Graham Smith.  The Chairman stated that at present it was a global consultation and not individuals or Parish Councils. He had not received any updates and things seemed to be moving very slowly.  The next PC involvement would be if someone should come forward with a planning application to development/dig up the land in question.  

The Parish Council had received a request from Citizens Advice Faversham for a donation.  The committee agreed to donate £25.00 (twenty five pounds).

The Parish Council were invited to join the Faversham.org website for displaying their minutes for a fee of £70. 00.  The Parish Council declined this offer as the minutes are placed on the Parish Councils’ own website. http://www.nortonandbucklandpc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
Councillors had received the first draft of Kent Police & Crime plan by e mail.

The Parish Council had requested an update from the owners of the Old Wyevale Nursery site.  Disappointingly Legal & General stated that the owners had nothing to new to report.

The Parish Council had received a complaint by e mail from a parishioner regarding several issues at

G & O Mowers, The Tractor Shed, Provender Lane.  The Parish Council discussed their limited power to enter private ground as they are only statutory consultees.   However the clerk had contacted the owner who advised that he would address all the issues.   The enforcement officers’ attention was also drawn to the extra issues when spoken with regarding the tenant situation reported in point 5.  The Parish Council requested that the clerk advise the parishioner of the above by e mail.

10 
Finance

The following cheques were approved and signed:-


000448  Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 04/03/2013
      
 £  12.    00


000449
Clerks Salary 






    
 £650.    44

000450
Zurich Insurance 






 £243.    80 
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The balance of the bank account as at 7th January 2013 was £6639.95.

11.
Items for next Meeting


None
12.
Any other Business

None.
14.
Date of Next Meeting 


The next meeting will be the Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 29th April 2013.

The Annual Parish Council Meeting will take place on Monday 13th May 2013.

Meeting closed at 8.55p.m.
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